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Madam President,

Thailand commends the significant progress made by Maldives since the second UPR cycle, in particular the enactment of the Gender Equality Act and the Prevention of Domestic Violence Act, including the first-time appointment of two female judges in the Supreme Court. We encourage Maldives to continue its efforts in eliminating gender-based discrimination and empowering women and girls.
We welcome the establishment of a Prison Reform Monitoring Committee aimed at improving prison conditions. We recommend the Government of Maldives to ensure the effectiveness of the said Committee and continue improving the treatment of prisoners in line with related internationally adopted standards, including the Nelson Mandela Rules and the Bangkok Rules, on which Thailand stands ready to provide technical assistance.
Thailand also recommends Maldives to promote the implementation of the Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights, especially among the tourism-related enterprises, to ensure the promotion and protection of human rights in the business sector.
Thank you.
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